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Church Council Office Bearers 

At the last Church Council meeting, the office bearers for the next 12 months were elected as follows: 

Chair:                  Paul McDonald 

Secretary:           Gaye Pitman 

Treasurer:          Dave Allen 

Their contact details if you need to contact them are on the back page of the notice sheet. 

Listening Circles 

On this coming Sunday (26th March), after the Combined service (Mt Gravatt @ 9.00am)  we are inviting 

everyone to take the opportunity to share in a “Listening Circle” process over morning tea. 

The Listening Circle process is based on the principles of “We all care” and “you matter”. 

Within each Listening Circle each person has an opportunity to share their response to a question or 

statement. Everyone has a responsibility within the group to listen with attention. 

The Church Council hopes that you will join us in this significant event as we continue to move forward. 

Events 

ANZAC Day – Help Needed 

ANZAC day is fast approaching and as in years past Southside Uniting is providing the tea and bikkies at the 

service on Cracknell Rd. If you can donate ANZAC biscuits or time to help set up and/or serve on the 

morning please contact Liza Mob: 0448606775 or email: lidey@optusnet.com.au 

I will be away this year and while I can organise most of it before I go I am looking for someone who will 

kindly oversee the activity and co-ordinate the volunteers and donations. Please contact me (Liza 

Wieland) if you can help with this role. 

 Working Bee – Yeronga 

A working bee is planned for Saturday 15th April from 7am to 11am to clean the gardens around the church 

building at our Yeronga Centre. If you can come along and help would be great, whether it's doing some 

weeding, raking the gardens or loading up the trailer we would love to see you. We would also like to 

provide some refreshments for our hard workers so if you are able to help in this regard would be great. 

Please let the church office know if you are available to help. 

Saturday Tennis 

The Saturday Tennis group which meets on the tennis courts at our Mt Gravatt centre are looking for new 

players. If you are interested in having a social hit from about 1pm onwards, please contact the church office 

for more information. 

Market Day Sales 

The Market Day Sales at our Holland Park Centre will be on every Friday from 9am to 12pm. We will also 

have sales on Saturdays every two weeks. For details of when the sales will be, go to our 

website https://ssuc.org.au/events/market-day-sales or you can like Southside Market Days Holland Park 

Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/SSUChurch. We would love for you to support us. 

 

 

 

mailto:lidey@optusnet.com.au
https://ssuc.org.au/events/market-day-sales
https://www.facebook.com/SSUChurch
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Worship 
 

Worship Times from 30th April 

As we continue to move forward as a congregation, the Church Council has decided to continue 

reducing the number of services at each site, in order to create opportunities to establish new 

styles of worship, at different times. As advised previously, from the 30th April each of our centres 

will host 2 Sunday morning services every month. In addition, we will have 2 Sunday evening 

services each month, and the monthly Saturday evening Families’ service. 

The pattern for the next three months for morning services will be: 

  

1st Sunday       8.30am Mt Gravatt     10.00am Yeronga (communion at both services) 

2nd Sunday      8.30am Tarragindi     10.00am Holland Park (communion at both services) 

3rd Sunday      8.30am Mt Gravatt     10.00am Yeronga 

4th Sunday      8.30am Tarragindi     10.00am Holland Park 

5th Sunday      9.00am Combined Service (venue will vary) 

The Evening Service will be held on 1st and 3rd Sundays 

The Families’ service will continue on the 2nd Saturday of the month. 
 
Combined Worship Service 

Our next combined worship service will be on Sunday 26th March at 9am at our Mt Gravatt Centre. 

The Timor Children’s Foundation will have some representatives who will come and share stories about TCF. 

A brief introduction will be given during the worship service, and there will be a display, as well as an 

opportunity for discussion and asking questions of TCF committee members during morning tea. TCF will 

share about the work they are doing focusing on three main projects of: - tertiary scholarships; - Samaria 

children’s home; - dental  project. For more information you may like to go to their website at 

www.timorchildren.com. 

Worship Services 

Date 26th March  

MT Gravatt 9 am 

2nd April   

Palm Sunday 

7th April 8.00 am 

Good Friday 

9th April 

Easter Sunday 

Mt Gravatt 8.30am Combined Service  Jock Dunbar  Jock Dunbar Jock Dunbar 

Tarragindi 8.30 am Combined Service Lyn Burden Lyn Burden Lyn Burden 

Online  Combined Service Lyn Burden Lyn Burden Lyn Burden 

Holland Park 10.00 am Combined Service No Service Richard Moors Richard Moors 

Yeronga 10.00 am Combined Service Richard Moors Florence S Dick C 

Evening Service 5.00 pm Combined Service Jock Dunbar No Service No Service 

Bible Reading Matt 25: 31-46  Matt 21:1-17 Matt 27:27-61 Matt 28:1-10 

 

Date Time Center Preacher Bible Reading 

6th April 

Maundy Thursday 

7.00 pm Mt Gravatt Lyn Burden Matt 26:17-30 

8th April 

Family Service 

5.00 pm Yeronga Richard Moors 

Jock Dunbar 
 

http://www.timorchildren.com/
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Events for Lent 

There will be some materials available for use by our Bible study groups for Lent. If you would to be a part of 

doing these studies, please contact the church office to receive a copy. You also may like to be a part of a 

Bible study during the time of Lent in which case we can 

connect you with a group. Please also contact the church 

office for more information. 

The following list outlines the worship and events for which 

we are planning. 

April 1  Prayer at Holland Park 4-6 pm 

April 1  Launch (as part of prayers) Stations of the 

Cross @ Holland Park 4-6 pm 

April 3, 5 Stations continued, 10-12 Holland Park church 

open  

April 6  Maundy Thursday Service, 7.00pm at Mt 

Gravatt 

April 7  Stations continued after worship (10am-12pm) 

7th April  Good Friday, 8am all four Centres 

 

9th April  Easter Sunday 8.30am Tarragindi & Mt Gravatt  

                                                      10.00am Yeronga & Holland Park 

 

Children Youth and Families 
Fun in the Sun Days  

As term one draws to an end we start to increase the work Fun in the Sun Days.  This will take place on 27-29 

June (with a set up day for leaders on 26th).  The program will run from 9am-5pm each day for children in years 

1-6.   In order to get registration forms out early we need to know the electives that the children will choose 

from.   Electives will take place on Tuesday 27 and Thursday 29th, at 3:15-4:30.   In the past we have electives 

like: pamper, clay creations, billy carts, messy games, simple first aid, cake decorating, paper flowers, science 

experiments and many more.   If you have a skill that you think the kids would love to learn then please talk 

to Richard in the next week or two.  If you are not sure, just talk with Richard, or if you are willing to help but 

need an idea of what to do.   We need about 4-8 electives for each day.   The earlier we get this sorted out, the 

sooner we can get forms out, and hopefully the more people we can reach. 

Op Shop Executive 

If you have questions regarding the Op Shop, please email opshopexec@ssuc.org.au  or alternatively speak 

to one of the members of our Op Shop Executive: 

Rebekkah Gallaher 0487211012 (Op Shop Manager) 

Lyn Burden 0417 747 358 Paul McDonald  0422998772 

Helen Morgan  0408732883 Dave Allen  0407742555 

 

Good News 
Mt Gravatt Garage Sale 

Many thanks to everyone who helped out at the Mt Gravatt Garage Sale. On the day our takings were 

$6,340.05, of which 50% will go to Backpack Beds for Homeless, which is such a wonderful cause. 

 

 

mailto:opshopexec@ssuc.org.au
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Resources 
Office Hours 

The church office is located at 58 Kadumba Street, Yeronga. 

Office hours are Tuesday to Friday 9am to 2pm 

The office will be closed on Mondays as Rachel will be working from home on this day. Rachel can still be 

contacted on her mobile or email. 

Giving 

Thank you for your financial contribution to our congregation. There are a number of ways you can give: 

• Setting up electronic funds transfers (EFT) (or asking their children to do so). 

Our bank account details are  

Name:  Southside Uniting Church 

BSB:  014-202    Account: 4736-88757 

• Posting a cheque to the church office at 58 Kadumba street, Yeronga Qld 4104 

• Banking the money direct through a bank branch 

• Give via credit card by phoning the church office   

Notices 

For notices to be included in this newsletter please email notices@ssuc.org.au or phone the office on  

3848 7093. The next newsletter will be issued on 9th April 2023. Please have notices in by 9am Thursday  

6th April. 

FROM OTHER SOURCES 

Changing the Conversation 

Multicultural Australia, in partnership with the Queensland Performing Arts Centre, is excited to 

host Changing the Conversation: Uluru Statement from the Heart, the first of a series of thought-provoking 

discussions exploring critical issues in our increasingly multicultural society. For more information click here. 

Changing the Conversation: Uluru Statement from the Heart 

•       Tuesday, March 28, 6.30 pm - 8 pm 

•       QPAC Concert Hall, South Brisbane 

Book your tickets here. 

Easter Madness 

Easter Madness, the annual four-day High School camp, is happening 1 - 4 April at QCCC, Mt Tamborine. 

Easter Madness is for young people to evolve and dive deeper into their faith and discipleship, build 

community and develop leadership, communication, team and social skills.  For more information and to 

register head to https://eastermadness.com.au/ 

Homestay Hosts for International Students Needed 

With high demand for rental and short-term housing, many individuals and families are experiencing first-

hand the impact of the accommodation crisis. Griffith University's international students are not immune to 

this, and are currently seeking accommodation in South-East Queensland. 

If you have a spare bedroom/s in your house, you could benefit by opening your door to an international 

student, to help alleviate the housing shortage and experience numerous benefits including learn a new 

culture or language, build a lifelong relationship for your family and earn extra money  

More information is online at: https://www.homestaynetwork.org/ 

Timor Children’s Foundation – Date Claimer 

Mark in your diaries for the 2023 Annual Fundraising Lunch 

Saturday 9th September 

`12pm presentation – 1pm light lunch. 

The Gap Uniting Church 

More information will be advertised closer to the date. 

  

mailto:notices@ssuc.org.au
https://streaklinks.com/Bb-oZSOWVg9u1fa_EgLBrjYF/https%3A%2F%2Funitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail20.com%2Ft%2Fr-l-ttlluttt-urtjyhutul-t%2F
https://streaklinks.com/Bb-oZPj1dXI-xGSe8gMZtaJr/https%3A%2F%2Funitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail20.com%2Ft%2Fr-l-ttlluttt-urtjyhutul-i%2F
https://eastermadness.com.au/
https://www.cvent.com/api/email/dispatch/v1/click/65y7rdp7zv3j5n/w5n6nyg5/aHR0cHMlM0ElMkYlMkZ3d3cuaG9tZXN0YXluZXR3b3JrLm9yZyUyRiY0SWxvbThXRVAwSXo3bXpVRmp6TXpndiUyRlVYOTdwa0pCVk9tNUE1MHBIU1ElM0QmaHR0cHMlM0ElMkYlMkZ3d3cuaG9tZXN0YXluZXR3b3JrLm9yZyUyRg
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Contact Us: 

General Enquiries 

hello@ssuc.org.au // 07 3848 7093 // 58 Kadumba st, Yeronga  

for notices notices@ssuc.org.au 

 

Ministry Team: 

Rev Lyn Burden 

Intentional Interim Minister 

lyn.burden@ssuc.org.au // 0417 747 358  

Day off on Monday 

 

Rev Jock Dunbar 

Minister 

jock.dunbar@ssuc.org.au // 0410 400 940 

Day off on Monday 

 

Ps Richard Moors 

Children, Youth and Families Pastor 

richard.moors@ssuc.org.au // 0408 446 281 

Day off on Monday 

 

Rachel Manton 

Administrator 

rachel.manton@ssuc.org.au // 0427 257 920 

Day off on Saturday and Sunday 

 

Church Council: 

Chair 

Paul McDonald 

chair@ssuc.org.au // 0422 998 772 

 

Treasurer 

Dave Allen 

treasurer@ssuc.org.au // 0407 742 555 

 

Secretary 

Gaye Pitman 

secretary@ssuc.org.au // 0409 893 392 
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